Conservation Band-Aids or Real Watershed Changes

We know that the two pollutants most responsible for our surface waters being classified impaired are phosphorus and nitrogen. And, we know that the majority of those pollutants come from agricultural practices.


The Great Lakes were becoming much cleaner 20 years ago in part because of the elimination of phosphorus from detergents. But, 10 years ago scientists noticed that the lakes were once again seeing new and expanding dead zones. 


The only obvious difference in the watersheds was the introduction of no-till cropping. It turns out there is a form of phosphorus, dissolved reactive phosphorus, coming from no-till acres that washes off fields and into the lakes. Yet, no-till is considered a conservation measure.


It is known that nitrogen was in our rivers in the early 1900’s. Because the Green Revolution uses industrial fertilizers, today’s nitrogen is in the form of nitrate nitrogen rather than the historic organic nitrogen from animal and green manures. Even though organic nitrogen was in the rivers, organic nitrogen needs to break down to be in a form that is available to plants. But nitrate nitrogen is in a form that is readily available to algae and other biological organisms. This nitrate nitrogen, versus pre WWII organic nitrogen, leads directly to the algae blooms and other problems seen in our surface waters today. 


Research tells us that prior to sod-busting in the 1830’s, rain and snow stayed on the land where it fell because of the sponge-like landscape of prairies, savannahs, forests, and wetlands. 


There was a spring melt consisting of 10% of the year’s total rain and snow amount. But that happened over days and/or weeks. The melt’s volume was 3 to 4 inches of the annual rainfall of approximately 36 inches, and instead of flooding, the spring melt gently raised river volumes for a short time.


We could start to recreate that sponge landscape without sacrificing our ability to feed ourselves by adopting crops and cropping systems that exist today. This “sponge” could help hold needed water and reduce the impacts of drought and floods. It could slow runoff and nutrient loss, as we supposedly are trying to do through the “Iowa Nutrient Reduction Strategy.” It could reduce the need for industrial nitrogen fertilizer, which has become even more pervasive with the abundance of natural gas due to the controversial process of “fracking.” Alternative crops and cropping systems also could help revitalize rural America. 

All Iowans, and their city and county governments, could help simply by working to change the farm bill to encourage these alternatives. Most farmers have to farm the farm bill in order to make money. Change the farm bill and you will change agriculture. Change agriculture and you will reduce flooding and ease the impacts of drought.


For details, go to http://www.civandinc.net/  www.civandinc.net appendix D.
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